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On 10th October, we promoted Hello Yellow for World Mental Health day. 
Hello Yellow is a fundraising and information sharing day for the charity 
Young Minds. Students were allowed to wear any footwear to raise 
money (great Yellow Wellies worn by one student) and staff found some 
Yellow from their work wardrobe - we raised just under £300.
There was also assemblies around managing anxiety and Off The Record 
Bristol spoke to students (more information on the next page). Thanks 
for your support raising money for this cause.



Off The Record

Off The Record Bristol
OTR Bristol came in to meet 
students during Hello Yellow day on 
Monday 10th October. There was a 
stall at lunch time where students 
could ask questions, be directed to 
services, websites, clubs and apps 
which could help them or friends 
with their mental health and find 
groups with similar interests.

For more 
information
CLICK HERE 
for the OTR 
website

https://www.otrbristol.org.uk/
https://www.otrbristol.org.uk/


This Term

Black History Month at BBA 22-23

To celebrate BHM, here are a few things we did as staff and 
students:

• Black Role Models – Each teacher has a role model on their 
door, ask them about it! One is shown below.

• BHM assembly that the student Culture Club helped create.

• Pop Up session in tutor following the BHM's main message -
Time for Change: Action not Words

• Lots of key reading in the library and outlined on the next page



Reading

Here are some great books that promote 

diversity and share information related to 

black history month.



This Term
Open Evening & Mornings
Many thanks for all the 
support from students during 
the BBA Open Evening. We
welcomed over 1400 visitors
over these days ready for
applications for Year 7 2023.
Our Enrichment Coordinators,
Miss Jackson and Mr
Campbell, along with James 
in Year 8 at Year 6 open evening last month. The Year 6s were interested to 
see all the extra-curricular activities that BBA has to offer, as well as 
suggesting some of their own. Lego and Dungeons and Dragons were 
particular favourites. Also on display was the art exhibition that STEAM club 
produced at the end of last year using the artificial 
intelligence programme DALL-E 2 as part of OpenAI's research phase.

Young Carers in School Award
Iwan Jones & Sydney Wesley-
Weeks have been leading on our 
Young Carers provision. To achieve 
their Bronze Award BBA has 
demonstrated that it supports 
young carers in many ways, 
including homework clubs and 
drop-in sessions with a member of 
staff who is responsible for this 
vulnerable group of pupils. Vital 
information about how to identify 
young carers is made available to 
all school staff, and noticeboards 
and the school webpage let 
students and their families know 
where to go for help.



Reading

When I was at school my favourite book was…

Miss Livingstone
When I was at Secondary School, my favourite book 
was Looking For Alaska by John Green. I must have 
read it about 10 times. The story is told from the 
perspectives of Miles or 'Pudge' about his 
experiences at school and is a tale of anguish, love 
and grief that is beautifully yet simply put together. 
One of the characters, Alaska, keeps all the books 
she has ever read and calls it her 'life library' and I 
still do the same, even now as an adult as a result of 
how much I loved this book growing up. I still 
remember the feeling I had finishing it for the first 
time. It was one of the first times I had experienced 
that gut wrenching ache after finishing a story.



A poem for Black History Month

This poem was studied by Year 7 early in Term 1 on the lead up 

to Black History Month.



Wow! We already have 

FOUR 

Word Millionaires!

Congratulations to: Year 7s:  

Manha F, Sufan M, Izi O & 

Hashim H

Congratulations to our TOP SCORING

Year 7s 
Izi O passed 25 quizzes

Manha F passed 20 quizzes

Aoife F passed 18 quizzes

Year 8s

Esosa A passed 7 quizzes

Tamsine passed 7 quizzes

Ember W passed 6 quizzes

1.Who wrote The Graveyard Book?

a. Terry Pratchett     b. Suzanne Collins 

c. Neil Gaiman

2. How many witches appear in Macbeth?

a.2 b.9 c.3

3. In Wimpy Kid how do Greg & Rowley 

escape from scary teenagers on Halloween?

a. Greg’s dad sprays them with water 

b. they hide at   Grandma’s house 

c. Rowley repels them with The Cheese 

Touch

4. What is the White Witch's name in

"The Chronicles of Narnia"?

a. Ursula b. Jadis c. Lucy

5. Who writes the Goosebumps series?

a. Christopher Pike b. R.L Stine 

c. Steven King 

6. How does the wicked witch in Snow 

White die?     a. chokes with rage 

b. chokes on an apple           c. she melts

7 . What is the title of the 4th and final 

Twilight book? a. Breaking Dawn 

b. New Moon c. Eclipse

The Library is now open at break/ lunchtime

check the timetable on the library door
…and after school for homework/ quiet study

Also try these great sites for some online reading:

https://www.worldbookday.com/online-masterclasses/

https://manybooks.net/

https://library.thenational.academy/

Meet FIGUREHEADS, LEADERS & 

PIONEERS such as Martin Luther 

King, Nelson Mandela and Rosa 

Parks, as well as CULTURAL 
TRAILBLAZERS & SPORTING 

HEROES, including Stevie Wonder, 

Oprah Winfrey & Serena Williams. 

Discover how their childhood 

dreams and experiences influenced 

their adult achievements.

Borrow a 

copy from 

the library.

https://www.worldbookday.com/online-masterclasses/
https://manybooks.net/
https://library.thenational.academy/


House News

Well done to

Amika House

MFL Poster Competition
We celebrated the European Day of 
Languages in Term 1.
One of the things we did was a Poster 
competition celebrating languages 
from around the world. It was a tough 
decision to choose the winners, but 
the next page shows the top 3. 
Well done to Stephenson who won 
overall.

House Uno Competition
Well done to those 
who took part in the 
House Uno 
competition. It ran 
through lunch times 
for one week with all 
year groups taking
part. Most competitive were the Year 
11s! When the scores were added up 
Amika house came out on top.

BBA's Got Talent Finalist
BBA's Got Talent was rearranged from 
the hottest day in July 2022 (last 
academic year) to Monday 17th 
October.
The dance studio was busy with staff, 
students and families ready to support 
their young performers. The talent on 
display was incredible and places for 
CLF's Got Talent at City Academy in 
December were available.
There were singers, drummers, 
pianists, rappers and dancers.
After much deliberation:
1st place – Niko (Year 8)
2nd place – Jake (Year 8)
3rd place – Tianna (Year 10)

The standard of performance was so 
high that all acts are going through to 
the CLF's Got Talent final in December.



House News

1st – Rose 7S-9

2nd – Miguel 7R-6

3rd – Izidora 7R-6

1st – Sam 8R-10

2nd – Sophie 8S-7

3rd – Anisah 8S-8

1st – Mahsa 9A-5

2nd – Finn 9S-8

3rd – Marcy 9A-6

MFL Poster 
Competition
Top 3 Posters in 
each Year 7, 8 and 9



Puzzle Corner

Email answers/workings to david.busby@clf.uk

Creating a positive academy culture where we work hard and are kind.
At BBA we are working daily to drive a positive academy culture that aims to 
improve the wellbeing and success of all our students.
We are doing this through promotion of our Brunel Way. This term we have 
been focusing on our Social and Community strands and how we link them to 
our behaviour.
We have spoken to students about how everything they do makes a 
difference to their success and the success of the students around them. We 
have set them the challenge to think about what they can do to contribute to 
a positive academy culture.
We would love it if you could talk to them about how they feel they support a 
positive culture 
around the academy.
Thank you to all of you 
for your continued 
support.

mailto:david.busby@clf.uk


Year 8
Year 8 have been developing a 
leadership programme in their 
tutor groups that builds into our 
Brunel Way.

Well done to the following 
leaders:

Ella 8M2​
Hiro 8M3​
Lashawn 8M5​
Henry 8R4​
Kymani 8R10​
Eliah 8R10

Sam 8A1
Dylan 8A6
Aamirruh 8A9
Amori 8S7
Ava 8S8
Henry 8M2



Year 11
Congratulations and well done to Y11 on their start to what is their final year at 
BBA! Students are working incredibly hard and producing some exceptional work.

The first round of Y11 mock examinations begin on Monday 31st October. Students 
are welcome to come into school from 8:00 to have some breakfast, revise, or 
simply have a calm environment before their exams. It is essential students arrive 
on time as morning exams will start promptly.



Attendance the Brunel 

Way

At BBA we want our students to achieve  at least 96% attendance

More time in school = More time learning!

Be on time Be Ready to Learn Plan Ahead

Need support?
Contact naomi.iapino@clf.uk

Good school attendance is ESSENTIAL
It means better grades, stronger friendships, 

improved social and communications skills. It can 
also mean better job prospects and opportunities in 

the future

Students should arrive at 8:20 to be ready for morning registration

Students are expected to have correct uniform and equipment

Students should book any appointments outside of school hours

mailto:naomi.iapino@clf.uk


Support



Support

Virtual coffee morning for parents and carers - SEN Support in Schools
This is an informal session which aims to provide an introduction about the 
support that mainstream schools must and should provide for children with 
special educational needs (SEN), including how needs are identified and 
supported. There will be a presentation and opportunity to ask questions.

Date: Wednesday 16 November 2022
Time: 10.00-11.30am

Find out more and book a place by clicking here.

https://supportiveparents.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ab192c1886a9a16c9f84bfbea&id=ee25767b65&e=bc5cf93ba5


Food Donations
We continue to support our 
families in need with food 
hampers. If you can contribute 
please drop off food in reception. 
Many thanks.

Uniform Donations
If your child has grown out of their 
uniform, or no longer needs it, please 
can you drop this into reception to 
allow us to donate and support other 
students and families.

Moulded stud football boots 
exchange scheme
Hello BBA community, we are 
currently running a boot exchange 
scheme within the PE department, 
where when a student needs the 
next size up, they can come and 
exchange their old size for a larger 
one. We are running a bit low on the 
larger sizes, especially sizes 6 and 
upwards. We would welcome any 
size in boots if anyone has any they 
no longer need to donate to the 
boot scheme.

Bristol Parent Carers, in conjunction 
with the North Somerset and South 
Gloucestershire Parent Carer Forums, 
is hosting free training courses for 
parents and carers of children and 
young people who are on the waiting 
list for an Autism assessment.

These courses can give parents/carers
insights into how to help and support 
their children with the challenges they 
may face whilst they are waiting for a 
formal assessment. These tools can be 
helpful whatever the outcome of the 
assessment.

CLICK HERE to explore and book onto 
courses.

Support

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/bristol-n-somerset-and-s-glos-parent-carer-forums-41027867683


Enrichment
Year 10 Central Netball Festival
BBA arrived with high hopes, sadly the first game they lost 4-5, to Bristol 
Cathedral Choir School, due to misunderstanding the last penalty. After that they 
played Montpelier High School firsts winning 9-3, great play throughout the 
whole court leading them celebrate their first win. Next game another win for 
the team, great defence only conceding one goal beating Bristol Met Academy 9-
1. The second to last game saw many changes and everyone did a great job of 
stepping up into different positions winning BBA the game 8-0 against 
Montpelier High School seconds . Final game there was a great defence lined 
up not conceding any goals and the shooters got in 16 goals within just 10 
minutes against St Mary Redcliffe . Other than the unlucky start BBA won every 
game, everyone played fantastic especially with all the position changes and had 
a fun time just playing as a team. Huge congratulations to the players of each 
match in order; Mari-Rose, Hollie x3 and Skye.

Bristol Brunel Academy Peer-Led First Aid project.
A group of our Year 9 students have been involved
in peer-led First Aid project. They have been
training with the British Red Cross to learn some
important life-saving skills, with the aim of
delivering these skills to Year 8 during their PSHE
lessons as part of our First Aid provision. The
students have demonstrated some amazing
leadership skills and their passion, enthusiasm 
and commitment have been inspirational. Between them they have delivered 
First Aid education to all of year 8 which is an achievement to be proud of.

Kathryn, Community education coordinator, British Red Cross said
‘’I have been visiting Brunel Academy over the last couple of weeks to work with 
the year 9 student leaders to develop a peer led first aid project, which involves 
them all attending some sessions after school to learn and practice first aid 
topics and work together to create an interesting and informative workshop 
which they will then provide to students in year 8 in October. Their energy, 
enthusiasm and creativity towards this project is amazing, and am thoroughly 
impressed with how they are all demonstrating such fantastic humanitarian 
values alongside their interest and commitment to pass on such important life 
skills to others. They are a credit to Brunel Academy!’’



Enrichment
Silver Duke of Edinburgh success! 
Twelve of our Year 11 pupils went 
out to Cheddar and completed a 
total of 20 hours hiking in the 
Mendips. This is a difficult area to 
navigate as there are plenty of 
climbs, woodlands and 
bridleways. Our pupils managed 
this with ease. The compliments 
from the public they met along 
the way made us as a staff team 
very proud. People said how 
polite, kind and funny our pupils 
were. We cannot wait for our 
next group of Silver and Bronze 
to represent the school this year. 
Thank you, Year 11 Silver DofE.

Students have been enjoying card 
games club with Mrs Shaw this 
term. They have learnt how to 
play rummy and brag, they 
commented that they have loved 
the relaxation of the club, as well 
as being competitive with their 
friends. Card games club 
continues into term 2 on 
Thursdays after school, open to all 
students.



Enrichment
Dungeons & Dragons Club

The dungeons and dragons club has got to a flying start this term becoming 

one of BBA's most popular after school clubs. Several students being brave 

enough to run their own games, using their imaginations to tell their own 

stories. Many Orcs have already been slain. Lots of Year 6s expressed an 

interest in joining the club next year after a successful enrichment stall at 

Open Evening last month promoting the diverse offering of Enrichment at 

BBA.

When – Monday 3:15 to 4:15

Where – F7

A few photos 
from Year 7 Lego 

Club

When – Thursday 

3:15 to 4:15

Where – S5b



Enrichment
Day Enrichment Years Time Where Who

Mon
School Musical All 3:15 – 4:15 DRS and LM1 Miss Harry, Miss 

Godwin and Mr Salida

Duke of Edinburgh 
(Bronze and Silver)

Year 9 –
Bronze
Year 10 - Silver

3:15 – 4:15 SC3 Miss Jackson

Circus Skills All 3:15 – 4:15 Dance studio Mr Baron

Rugby All 3:15 – 4:15 PE PE

KS4 Photography GCSE 
Club

Year 10 and 11 3:15 – 4:15 SA1 Mrs McBride and 
Mrs Greenhill

Adventurers' guild (D 
and D)

All 3:15 – 4:15 F7 Mrs Greensmith, Mr
Thorne and Miss 
Stevenson

Arabic club Y7+8 3:15 - 4:15 S12a Mrs Tazaoui

Tues
Girls Basketball All 3:15 – 4:15 PE PE

Rugby Year 8 3:15 – 4:15 PE Mr Slocombe and Mr 
Jones

Higher level cooking 
skills

Year 11 3:15 – 4:15 GT5 Naomi Soper

KS4 Art club Year 10 and 11 3:15 – 4:15 SA3 Mrs Taylor-Evans

Backgammon club All 3:15 – 4:15 S1 Ms Williams, Mr Wignall 
and Mr Duncan

Board Game club All 3:15-4:15 S12b Mr Wopshott

Embroidery and Crochet 
Club

All 3:15- 4:15 GT7 Miss Cicero and Quinn

First Aid Y9 3:15- 4:15 SC3 Miss Pearce

MFL Club Years 7, 8 and 9 3:15 – 4:15 S2B Mrs Miles, Miss Walsh 
and Miss Williams

Wed
Arts for Wellbeing Years 7, 8 and 9 3:15 – 4:15 SA3 Miss Scholefield

Arabic club Year 9 and 10 3:15 - 4:15 S12a Mrs Tazaoui

Thur
Netball All 3:15 – 4:15 PE PE and Mrs Law

Cheerleading All 3:15 – 4:15 Dance studio PE and Daisy

Badminton All and staff 3:15 – 4:15 PE Mr Wilton

Engineering Year 11 P7 FC1 Mrs Bush

Card Games All 3:15 – 4:15 F7 Mrs Shaw

Lego Club Year 7 3:15 – 4:15 S5B Mr 
Lynett, Miss Fuorvito an
d Dr Chapman

Chess club All 3:15-4:15 S12a Mr Bunker

BBA Choir All and staff 3:15-4:15 LM1 Mr Salida

World Religion Club All 3:10-4:00 S5a Ms Hussain

Fri Table Tennis All 3:15 – 4:15 PE Mr Day and Mr Solari

Extra-Curricular Y9 Band Y9 3:15-4:15 LM1 Mr Salida

Astronomy GCSE Year 10 3:15 – 4:15 FS5 Mr Smerdon



Local Enrichment



Local Enrichment

Click here for more information

https://uk.teamunify.com/team/reczzcba/page/home
https://uk.teamunify.com/team/reczzcba/page/home


Wall of Wow!

We make exceptional things happen every day

Year 9 Catering
Meatball Assessment

Year 10 Engineering
The task - To build a bridge out 
of spaghetti which spans a gap 
of 35cm and supports a weight 
from 100g upwards in teams.

Students will be judged next 
week on the following
• Originality of design.
• Least Sellotape used.
• The Mass (bridge) to Mass 

(load) ratio 

Shout out to Hannah and Leah 
currently using the least amount 
of tape.



Wall of Wow!

We make exceptional things happen every day

Y7 Colour Theory
Y7 have made a fantastic start to the year with some classes
learning about colour mixing and how to mix different tones
of tertiary colours.
They have also produced some fantastic colour wheel collages 
for homework. We are looking forward to seeing how Y7 apply
their knowledge of colour mixing to the subsequent portrait 
project!



Wall of Wow!

We make exceptional things happen every day

Y8 Artists investigating the work of John Kenn Mortensen
Y8 have been exploring mark making and texture in their artist 
studies of the Danish artist John Kenn Mortensen. He draws 
creatures and monsters on post it notes. Y8 will be using some of 
these ideas and techniques in their own creations later in the 
project. Well done Y8: a fantastic start to this project!



Wall of Wow!
Y10 GCSE : Investigating the Elements of Art
Y10 are exploring the 7 main elements of Art 
(line/colour/tone/texture/pattern/shape/form) by investigating a 
range of artists, in addition to developing their own drawing and 
painting skills. They are a pleasure to teach!


